Februsry 22, 1941

Mire Orville A. Sheffer

Central Building
W“ichita, Kensaes

Dear ¥r. Shoffcrz

I have just returned from ocur geme with the Missouri Tigers
at Columbia and find your letter of the 20th ewaiting me,
Thenk you for your very kind words regarding the meeting
at the Lassen Hotel with the K. U. Alummi. I always enjoy
meeting such men 2s youe Our boys were very happy with the
meeting and I am sure that they learned much in mingling
with the various capltains of industry in Wichita.

- I am very happy to say thet Don Foss is & fine young man
end I am sure he will meke you & fine insurence adjuster.

I would say that 2ll of the things you mentioned in your
letter regarding honesty, conscientiousness, ability to
work hard, and dependability are pert of ¥Mr. Foss®s makeup.

I am happy to recommend him to you, end I trust that there
will be reciprocal pleasure and benefit to vou bothe

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation
Varsity Basketball Coach




